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Brethren the long nights of January are now behind us,
the days are getting longer the sun is higher in the sky
as we move along into this New Year with all of our
hopes.  Still fresh in our minds that this year will be
more prosperous that the last, which is part of our
nature as masons.  Looking for a new beginning full of
hope and excite that life brings us as we think about the
resolution that we made  to start the year off and the
ones that we have all ready broken.
I ask you to help the new mason to look at on resolution
that they should strive to maintain.  If you’re going to
promise something, don’t begin to consider ways to get out of it.
Promises are currency in the Masonic arena.  If you spend a promise it
is gone.  You must ask yourself if you benefited someone with your
expenditure.  If not keep quiet and THINK before you speak. Don’t
promise with provisions if there are provisions and caveats, forget it, A
promise is not negotiable.  No one appreciates a half hearted, diluted,
warm promise once a promise is accepted it matters little if on the
promise day, if it is raining, snowing, or 101 degrees in the shade or if
you don’t feel good from the night before.  Suffer the time and effort,
and feel good about the fact you did not let anyone down feel good you
did not let yourself down. This my brethren one of the first step in the
development of ones Masonic Character
Character is one friend that won’t let you down.
A man had three good friends Money, Relations and Character. He
thought Money was dynamic and powerful. He stuck close to money
and devoted himself to any endeavour related to Money.
Relations was his second, best friend not as important to him as Money
but fun-loving and comfortable to have around nonetheless.  He rarely
spent as much time with Character as he did with the other two. Yet he
had the utmost respect for Character and the maintained a strong and
serious bond with one another.
One day he was called before a disciplinary review board.  It came as
quite a surprise that when he turned to his friend Money for help and Money was nowhere to be found.  So he
turned to Relations for help. And though Relations provided generous support and encouragement, it couldn’t
change his situation with the disciplinary board.  Now he was worried and then as suddenly as everything had
gone wrong for him, he felt a surge of hope.  Without being asked Character had quietly jumped in. Character
the friend that he had almost taken for granted proved to be his saving grace.  For it was Character alone who
was able to defend him and influence the board. From that moment on he realized that Character was the most
valuable friend anyone could have.
This little story tells of Character as a friend I have seen many of our Brethren who have this friend that is why
our district is so strong
  Al Stonier DDGM

DeMolay Degree
 / Pg. 17

http://www.smmasons.com
www.grandlodge.on.ca
http://www.beashrinernow.com/
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SUDBURY – MANITOULIN DISTRICT
Grand Master’s Reception – Friday, March 25th 2009

Ticket Order Form
MEN’S DRESS – TUXEDO OR BUSINESS SUIT

Name / rank

Past or present office

Lodge / District

Accompanied by

Number of tickets

PLEASE MAKE CHEQUE PAYABLE TO:

Sudbury – Manitoulin District
Masters and Wardens Association

Tickets will be held at the door.
Please reply by March 18th 2011

Reception & Banquet For
M.W. Bro. Raymond S. J. Daniels

Grand Master
March 25th 2011

The Howard Johnson Plaza
1-800-461-1144

50 Brady Street Sudbury
Social Hour – 5:30 PM

Dinner – 7:00 PM
Tickets - $45.00 per person

Return Ticket Order and Cheque to
Mr. David Carscallen
2053 Madison Avenue

Sudbury, Ontario
P3A 2P7

Telephone (705) 566-9308
david.carscallen@sympatico.ca

SSUUDDBBUURRYY--MMAANNIITTOOUULLIINN DDIISSTTRRIICCTT
MMAASSTTEERRSS AANNDD WWAARRDDEENNSS AASSSSOOCCIIAATTIIOONN

You are cordially invited to attend the
Reception and Banquet Honouring

MM..WW.. BBrroo.. RRaayymmoonndd SS.. JJ.. DDaanniieellss
GGrraanndd MMaasstteerr

To be held on Friday, March 25th 2011
Howard Johnson Plaza

50 Brady Street
Your Lady is most welcome to accompany you as your guest

which is customary within our district.
Men’s Dress Tuxedo or Business Suit – Business Casual for Ladies

Program begins with
Social hour at 5:30 PM

Dinner at 7:00 PM
Tickets are $45.00 per person and may be ordered through

W. Bro. David Carscallen
2053 Madison Avenue

Sudbury, Ontario
P3A 2P7

Telephone (705) 566-9308
Email: david.carscallen@sympatico.ca

Cheques are payable to:
Sudbury-Manitoulin District Masters and Wardens Association

A block of rooms is available at the Howard Johnson Plaza for out of town guests.
You may call direct 705-675-5602 or toll free 1-800-446-4656 for reservations.

mailto:david.carscallen@sympatico.ca
mailto:david.carscallen@sympatico.ca
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Bethel Lodge No. 699
Installation

The New Worshipful Master

(L-R) W. Bro. Cam Gilpin, Installing Master – W.
Bro. Stephen Pearce – R.W. Bro. Albert Stonier

Bethel Lodge No. 699 held their annual Installation of Officers
on Friday, January 14th 2011.  After completing a two year term
as Worshipful Master, W. Bro. Cam Gilpin performed the duties
of Installing Master for his successor.

The new Officers for 2011-2012 Masonic Year
Front (L-R) W. Bro. C. Gilpin – Bro. Stan Weatherbee – W. Bro. Stephen
Pearce – W. Bro. Robert Tailleur – R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier DDGM –
Bro. Gaetan Larocque
Back (L-R) W. Bro. J. Weir – W. Bro. David Carscallen – R.W. Bro. Jim
Thomson – V.W. Bro. Harold Saville – W. Bro. Mike Chorkawy – W. Bro.
Ed Bradley – Bro. Sean Pretty – Bro. John Hannah – Bro. Daniel Cluff –
R.W. Bro. Ed Rennie

District Masters Bring Fraternal Greetings

L-R) W. Bro. Bill Thompson, Algonquin Lodge – W.
Bro. Sam Khoury, Friendship Lodge – W. Bro.
Stephen Pearce – W. Bro. Kip Hawley, National Lodge
– W. Bro. Richard England, Nickel Lodge

W. Bro. Stephen Pearce

W. Bro. Pearce receives his father’s gavel

W. Bro. Jervis Weir on behalf of the Pearce family
presents the new Worshipful Master with the gavel
his father used when he was Worshipful Master of
his lodge.
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Algonquin Lodge No. 536
D.D.G.M. Official Visit

(Back L-R) Bro. David Marshall – W. Bro. Allan Bowles – Bro. Bill Evenochko –
Bro. Casey Stranges – W. Bro. Ed Patton – Bro. Ed MacDonald – W. Bro. Dick
McIvor (Front) V.W. Bro. John Gamble – Bro. Jason Ashley – Bro. Stephen
Warner – W. Bro. Bill Thompson – R.W. Bro. Albert Stonier – R.W. Bro. Paul
Ashley

Algonquin Lodge No. 536 received
R.W. Bro. Albert W. Stonier D.D.G.M.
for his Official Visit on Tuesday,
January 18th 2011.
Congratulations to Bro. Stephen
Warner on being Initiated into
Freemasonry.

Travelling Gavel attends Official Visit

Worshipful Masters and District Deputy standing with the RCMP
travelling gavel (L-R) W. Bro. Stephen Pearce, W.M. Bethel Lodge No.
699 – W. Bro. Richard England, W.M. Nickel Lodge No. 427 – W. Bro.
Bill Thompson, W.M. Algonquin Lodge No. 427 – R.W. Bro. Albert W.
Stonier, D.D.G.M. and W. Bro. Sam Khoury, W.M. Friendship Lodge
No. 691

Candidate and sponsors

(L-R) R.W. Bro. J. David Bell – Bro. Stephen
Warner – R. W. Bro. Brian Koivu

W. Bro. Bill Thompson with RCMP
Travelling Gavel
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Friendship Lodge No. 691
By V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddart

FEBRUARY DATE TO
REMEMBER

Saturday, February 12th 2011
Friendship Lodge No. 691

Installation and Investiture of Officers
and Annual Ladies Night

PLAN TO ATTEND

Feb. 14th

Remember Your
Lady

Friendship Lodge No. 691 presented the
annual F.H. Waller Award for
outstanding commitment to the craft to
Bro. Roger Kitching.  The selection is
by a vote conducted at the annual Past
Master’s dinner meeting.
It was easy for the Past Masters to agree
Bro. Kitching’s selection because of his
continued work for Freemasonry in
general and Friendship Lodge in
particular.
V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken presented the
award along with W. Bro. Sam Khoury,
W.M. and the new Master Elect, Bro.
Rob Lipic during the January meeting.

The February meeting on Wednesday,
January 12th 2011 is election night, Bro.
Rob Lipic is the new Master Elect and
will be Installed by V.W. Bro. Clair
Bracken on Saturday, February 12th.
Additional business included opening in
the Third Degree so that Bro. Kevin
Pattison and Bro. Raul Izas could prove
their proficiency as Master Masons.
Both brethren performed their work in
excellent manner and received their
Masonic Edition Bibles.   Bro. Pattison
also received his Grand Lodge
certificate.
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES
Nickel Lodge No. 427
Congratulations to Bro. Michel Rousseau on his
Initiation into Freemasonry at the regular meeting on
Wednesday, January 5th 2011.

Bro. Rousseau with sponsors Bro. Stephen Fleming and
R.W. Bro. Robert Fleming

Espanola Lodge No. 527
Congratulations to Bro. Michael Vonduyhoven on
being Passed to the Fellowcraft Degree on
Wednesday, January 5th 2011.

Espanola Lodge 25 Years in the Craft

W. Grant Moody on the left with W. Bro. John
Mooney on right visited Bro. Jack Robinson at his
home and presented him with a lodge certificate
recognizing his 25 years of Masonic service.

Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
Congratulations to Bro. Shane Chartwell on being
Passed to the Fellowcraft Degree on Thursday,
January 13th 2011.

Sudbury Lodge No. 658
Congratulations to Bro. Adam Toews on being
Raised to the Sublime Degree of a Master Mason on
Monday, January 17th 2011

Bro. Toews with sponsors Bro. Stan Waltenbury on his right
and Bro. John McCowan on his left.

W. Bro. Jeff Cartman W.M. congratulates Bro. Toews on
his excellent performance and progress in the Craft.
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National Lodge No. 588
Fifty Year Past Master

W. Bro. Clark was Installed in 1960 and has always been,
and continues to be an inspiration to the Members of
National Lodge No. 588.

(L-R) W. Bro. Kip Hawley, Worshipful Master – W. Bro. Tom Clark
– R.W. Bro. Al Stonier D.D.G.M.

Family, masons and friends greeted W. Bro. Thomas G. Clark
for a special celebration commemorating his Fiftieth year as a
Past Master that held by held by National Lodge No. 588 on
Sunday, January 23rd 2011.

W. Bro. Tom Clark and his family

W. Bro. Clark’s daughter Shanlee and son Tom
Jr. congratulate their dad.

W. Bro. Tom Clark receives a Lodge certificate
of appreciation from V.W. Bro. Keith Jordan

Guests were invited to sign their best wishes to a
commemorative poster that was later presented to W.
Bro. Clark.
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THE FAMILY OF FREEMASONRY
THE SCOTTISH RITE CONSISTS OF FOUR

DISTINCT MASONIC BODIES

LEARN MORE ABOUT
SCOTTISH RITE FREEMASONRY

2 B 1 ASK 1

Nipissing East District News
Sturgeon Falls Lodge No. 447 held their annual Installation
of Officers on Thursday, January 6th 2011 and W. Bro.
Douglas Cavener was reinstalled as the Worshipful Master.

W. Bro. Douglas Cavener and Officers for 2011

Visitors from Sudbury-Manitoulin district included Bro.
Stephen Fleming, Bro. Craig Yeates and R.W. Bro. Robert
Fleming

Wellington District News
Credit Lodge No. 219 in Georgetown ON held their
annual Installation of Officers on Saturday, January
15th 2011.

Bro. Tom Hall a member of Algonquin Lodge No.
536 in Sudbury was Installed by his father W. Bro.
Norm Hore a Past Master of Algonquin Lodge.

Other members of Algonquin Loge who participated
in the work were R.W. Bro. Pat Gillespie past
D.D.G.M. of Wellington District and R.W. Bro. J.
David Bell M.O.B.

During a Call-Off W. Bro. Hall’s family entered the
Lodge to congratulate him. His mother Marguerite
Hore presented him with a gift from the family.



    Sudbury-Manitoulin District Around and About February 2011      pg. 9

Penewobikong Lodge No. 487 supports Health Centre
Buck$ for Beds Receives Donation from Local Lodge!
The Blind River District Health Centre Foundation
Fundraising Committee started off the New Year with a
generous donation in the amount of $3,500 from local
Penewobikong Lodge #487.
Worship Master (WM) John Thomas and Very
Worshipful Brother (VW) Armand Pitre, presented the
cheque on behalf of the Lodge to Giulio Tomei, President
of the Foundation Board of Directors.
With the receipt of this donation, to date Buck$ for Beds
has raised more than $75,000.00 since the campaign began
in May 2010.
During the 2-year Buck$ for Beds campaign, the
Committee hopes to raise $100,000 to replace aging
equipment in the Acute Care Department. These funds
will be used for the purchase of 14 new units

(L-R) W. Bro. Armand Pitre, Mr. Giulio Tomei, Blind River
District Health Centre Foundation President, W. Bro.  John
Thomas

Royal Canadian Mounted Police Travelling
Gavel visits Sudbury-Manitoulin District

W. Bro. Richard England received the R.C.M.P.
travelling gavel which is making its way across the
nation during a recent visit to Lorne Lodge in
Chapleau.  W. Bro. England is now visiting lodges
in our district with the gavel so the brethren may
view it.
The gavel started it journey when it was presented
to The Royal Canadian Mounted Police Masonic
Degree Team from the Masons of Massachusetts
on May 30, 1998.

Once the gavel has completed its visit to our
district the brethren of Nickel Lodge will pass it on
to another district within our Grand Jurisdiction
and its journey will continue.

www.Shrinershq.org
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Kitchen crew W. Bro. Dave Kennedy – R.W. Bro. Rob Fleming –
Mrs. Shelley Kennedy – Bro. Mike Lalonde – Bro. Stephen Fleming

District Piper W. Bro. Dave Kennedy leads as R.
W. Bro. Rob Fleming presents the Haggis on the
traditional silver tray

JJAAVVAA GGUUIILLDD CCEELLEEBBRRAATTEESS RROOBBBBIIEE BBUURRNNSS DDAAYY

25th of January commemorating Scotland’s most celebrated writer and poet’s actual 253rd birthday on that date.
Sponsored by entirely by Nickel Lodge No. 427 lunch included the traditional Scottish fare of Cock-a-Leeki Soup a
soup of chicken, leek and potato; Neeps or mashed Turnips and the star being of course a serving of the Haggis.
Robbie Burns celebrations are always filled with poetry, whiskey and Haggis prepared with sheep and oatmeal
traditionally boiled in a sheep’s stomach . . . although most butchers now make it in a sausage casing.

SLANJIVAR

R.W. Bro. Jim Thomson toasts Great
Piper and his Gillie for proper

presentation of the Haggis.

The Java Guild held the annual Robbie Burns luncheon on the

R.W. Bro. Jim Thompson thrusts his dagger into
the Haggis while reciting Bro. Robbie Burns’
poem Great Chieftain O The Puddin’-race

Anxiously waiting the sumptuous Bill
o' Fare to begin

Wearing their colours in front of
Scotland’s St. Andrew’s Cross

You
know
its good
when
the guys
in the
kitchen
can’t
wait to
dig in.
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TTUUSSCCAANN CCHHAAPPTTEERR NNOO.. 9955 RR..AA..MM..
Thursday, January 20th 2011
marked the Installation date for
the Officers of Tuscan Chapter
No. 95 R.A.M.
Excellent Companion David
Carscallen was installed as First
Principal, Ex. Comp. Ed
Bradley Second Principal, and
Ex. Comp. Alan Hill as Third
Principal.
The installation ceremony was
conducted by V. Ex. Comp.
Jervis Weir and was letter
perfect.
Visit Tuscan Chapter No. 95
R.A.M. at their website
http://www.tuscanram.com.

MMAAVVAARR PPRREECCEEPPTTOORRYY NNOO.. 6655
KKnniigghhttss TTeemmppllaarr

Mavar Preceptory No. 65 held their
annual Installation of Officers on
Thursday, January 27th 2011
installing Em. Kt. Alan Hill as the
new Presiding Preceptor.  R. Em.
Kt. John E. Gamble  conducted the
installation for his 26th consecutive
year as Installing Preceptor.

Front (L-R) R. Em. Kt. John Gamble – Sir Kt. David Gamble – Em. Kt. Alan Hill – Sir Kt.
Robert Gordon – R. Em. Kt. Richard McCutcheon P.G.P. – V. Em. Kt. Stephen Koivisto
Back; V. Em. Kt. Clive Stephenson – Em. Kt. John Craig –  Sir Kt. Ben Mullen – R. Em. Kt.
Paavo Liukko – Sir Kt. Ed Bradley – Em. Kt. Allan Burns – Sir Kt. Robert Prout – Sir Kt.
Stan Fenton – Sir Kt. Gerry Hill

http://www.tuscanram.com
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Freemasonry

2 B 1 ASK 1

(L-R)  Ill. Comp. David Carscallen – Ill. Comp. Stan Fenton – Ill.
Alan Hill

Nipissing Lodge No. 20
Royal Ark Masons

Immediately following lunch Nipissing Lodge No. 20
R.A.M. held their installation of officers under the
direction of M. Ill. Comp. Bryon S. Cunningham

TTHHEE RROOYYAALL AANNDD SSEELLEECCTT MMAASSTTEERRSS OOFF OONNTTAARRIIOO
CCRRYYPPTTIICC RRIITTEE

Alpha Council No. 23 R.S.M.
Held the annual installation of officers on
Saturday, January 22nd 2011.
Congratulations to Thrice Illustrious Master
Ill. Comp. Stan Fenton and his officers for
the ensuing year.

Councils of Cryptic Masons form the centre body of
the York Rite of Freemasonry.  A Master Mason my
join a Chapter of Royal Arch Masons and receive the
four degrees of that organization. After which he may
seek further knowledge in Freemasonry and join a
Council of Cryptic Masons.
Ancient Cryptic Masonry centers on the story of the
preservation, loss and recovery of the Word. The
Word represents man's search for life's purpose and
the nature of GOD. Symbolic Freemasonry, as in the
Lodge, teaches of the loss of the Word and hope for
its recovery. Royal Arch Masonry, as in the Chapter,
teaches its recovery. Cryptic Masonry, as in the
Council, completes this story by teaching of the
Word's initial preservation.
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Scottish Rite Freemasonry

Degree Casts pose for pictures

The Sudbury Lodge of Perfection will hold a
promotional candidate dinner on Friday, February 18th

2011at the Belrock Masonic Centre.  Dinner will start
at 6:30pm and the cost is $15 each.  Members of the
Scottish Rite are strongly encouraged to bring a
member of the craft as their guest to the dinner and
information session.  There is no pressure to join, the
meeting will merely provide information on the
Ancient and accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry.
It is expected that members of the Scottish Rite who
bring a possible-candidate, will pay for the candidate’s
dinner as well as their own.  Contact Jim Thomson
705-566-8508 or Clive Stephenson 705-969-4853 or
any member of the Sudbury Lodge of Perfection for
more information.
We are now accepting applications for the April 2011
Reunion. Applications are available from Scottish Rite
members in your lodge. Closing date for applications is
February 28th 2011.

THE LODGE OF PERFECTION IS YOUR FIRST
STEP INTO SCOTTISH RITE FREEMASONRY

4°    Secret Master
5°    Perfect Master
6°    Intimate Secretary
7°    Provost and Judge
8°    Intendant of the Building
9°    Elect of the Nine
10°  Elect of the Fifteen
11°  Elect of the Twelve
12°  Grand Master Architect
13°  Royal Arch of Solomon
14°  Grand Elect Perfect and Sublime Mason

WHAT IS COVERED BY THE LODGE OF PERFECTION?

Lodge of Perfection: The fourth to the fourteenth degrees amplify the legend of the Master Mason degree and the story of the
building of King Solomon's Temple. These degrees are designed to impress more forcefully the teachings of the first three degrees.
In all Lodges of Perfection the 4th, 5th, 7th 13th and 14th degrees are obligatory, and are conferred in full with the Cast wearing
full dress costume: the others, if not in full, are communicated by obligation and explanation.

LODGE OF PERFECTION
SYMBOL

The Delta enclosing the Hebrew
Letter "Yod" as it appears on the

fourteenth degree ring.
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SUDBURY SHRINE CLUB NEWS
The annual banquet and Installation of Shrine Club Officers took place on Saturday, January 15th 2011 at the
Holiday Inn.  Bro. John McCowan a member of Sudbury Lodge No. 658 became the new club president in our
ninetieth year of operation.  A large gathering of Shriners and their Ladies attended the banquet enjoying a
delicious meal before the ceremony started.
Members of Rameses Divan, Noble Terry Lamping and Noble Terry Fulton were on behalf of the Illustrious
Potentate Noble Jim McKinney.

John’s wife, Lady Ruby places the
President’s Fez completing his installation
as the new president.

2011 Sudbury Shrine Club Executive
President – John McCowan, Sudbury Lodge No. 658
1st Vice President – Chuck Searle, Algonquin Lodge No. 536
2nd Vice President – Al Burns, Algonquin Lodge No. 536
3rd Vice President – Stan Fenton, Sturgeon Falls Lodge No. 447
Secretary – Harley Allman, Sudbury Lodge No. 658
Treasurer – Harvey Wickenden, Algonquin Lodge No. 536
Directors – Stan Waltenbury, Sudbury Lodge No. 658

– David Carscallen, Bethel Lodge No. 699
– Don Rousell, Bethel Loge No. 699
– Dick McIvor, Algonquin Lodge No. 536
– Lloyd Blanchard, Sudbury Lodge No. 536

Ambassador At Large  – Lyle Redden, Bethel Lodge No. 699
Auditors – Gary Cayen, Sudbury Lodge No. 658
    – Tom Newburn, Algonquin Lodge No. 536

Dedicated to fun and fellowship…but with a serious purpose
Shriners International is an international fraternity with Shriners
Temples, or chapters located throughout the United States,
Mexico, Canada and the Republic of Panama.
Members of the fraternity are also members of the Masonic Order
and adhere to the principles of Freemasonry – brotherly love
relief and truth.
Shriners are distinguished by an enjoyment of life and a commitment to philanthropy.  They enjoy parades, trips,
dances, dinners, sporting events and other social occasions.  They also support what has been called the “World’s
Greatest Philanthropy.”  Shriners Hospitals for Children is a network of paediatric specialty hospitals operated and
maintained by Shriners International, where children under 18 receive expert medical care at no charge, regardless
of financial need or relationship to a Shriner.

SUDBURY SHRINE CLUB NEWS
VISIT OUR NEW WEBSITE: www.sudburyshrineclub.com

John & Lady Ruby McCowan

Sudbury Shrine Club 2011 Executive

http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com
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Sudbury-Manitoulin
District

Give the Gift of Life

The Canadian Cancer Society is looking for
Volunteers to help deliver daffodils on
March 29th from 11: - 3:00. They are
looking for 9 or 10 teams of 2 people. If
you are willing to help please call Ann
Wickenden at 670-1234 ext. 3713

LONELY EMBER STORY
Author Unknown

A member of a certain Lodge, who previously had
been attending Meetings regularly, stopped going.
After a few months, the Master decided to visit him.  It
was a chilly evening. The Master found the man at
home alone, sitting before a blazing fire.
Guessing the reason for his Master's visit, the man
welcomed him, led him to a big chair near the fireplace
and waited.  The Master made himself comfortable but
said nothing.  In the grave silence, he contemplated the
play of the flames around the burning logs.
After some minutes, the Master took the fire tongs,
carefully picked up a brightly burning ember and
placed it to one side of the hearth all alone. Then he sat
back in his chair, still silent. The host watched all this
in quiet fascination.  As the one lone ember's flame
diminished, there was a momentary glow and then its
fire was no more.  Soon it was cold and "dead as a
doornail."  Not a word had been spoken since the
initial greeting.
Just before the Master was ready to leave, he picked up
the cold, dead ember and placed it back in the middle
of the fire. Immediately it began to glow once more
with the light and warmth of the burning coals around
it. As the Master reached the door to leave, his host
said, "Thank you so much for your visit and especially
for the fiery masonic education.  I shall be back in
Lodge next Month."

Sudbury Shrine Club Colour Party 1974

Noble Bill McKnight & Noble Norm Harper 1974
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FEBRUARY 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 1.
NATIONAL

LODGE
2nd Degree

Bro. Hawley
Bro. Charbonneau

2.
NICKEL
LODGE

Step-up night
2nd Degree

Bro. Reynolds
ESPANOLA

LODGE
3rd Degree

3.
SHRINE CLUB

Regular Meeting

4. 5.
ESPANOLA

LODGE

Curling
Funspiel

6. 7. 8.
DORIC
LODGE

Masonic Ed.

9. 10.
GORE BAY

LODGE
2nd Degree

Bro. Chatwell

Algoma
Chapter

11.
BETHEL
LODGE

Masonic Ed.

12.
FRIENDSHIP

LODGE
Installation of

Officers 1:00pm
Friendship

Lodge Ladies
Night

6:00pm

13. 14. 15.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE
3rd Degree

Bro. Squarzolo

ESPANOLA
R.A.M.

NO MTG.
Schedule

16. 17.
Tuscan Chapter

R.A.M.
Chapter Ed.

18.
Sudbury Lodge

of Perfection
Promotional
Candidate

Dinner
6:30pm

Contact Jim
Thomson for

more
information

19.

20. 21.
SUDBURY

LODGE
2nd Degree
Bro. Berardi

22.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE
Emergent
3rd Degree
Bro. Gray

23. 24.
Mavar Preceptory

Knights Templar
Malta Order

25. 26.

27. 28. Java Guild

 Every Tuesday
come for coffee
stay for lunch
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Welcome Shriners & Visitors
The Nobles and Ladies of the Niagara Shrine Club of Niagara Falls Ontario welcome you to our beautiful city.  The
2011 Ceremonial Committee has organized a fun filled weekend of events so you can have “Waves of Fun in Double
One” on June 9 – 10 – 11 – 12, 2011.
Niagara Falls, One Wonder After Another
The New Niagara Falls, Canada - with eclectic restaurants, contemporary hotels, and electrifying attractions-is a true
Canadian vacation destination for couples and families alike. Grown ups have upscale hotels, modern casinos,
nightlife and concerts, fine dining, golf courses and spas, and wine country is just down the road. For children,
Niagara Falls is a veritable theme park with ultra tall buildings (Skylon Tower), water parks inside hotels, Ferris
wheels and kid-friendly restaurants (Clifton Hill), and we even sneak in some education at Niagara Falls attractions
like the Butterfly Conservatory and Marineland. Let's not forget the Falls. From the Maid of the Mist to Journey
Behind the Falls, there are plenty of ways to experience this great wonder of the world.
Situated just 20 minutes from Buffalo International Airport and an hour from the Toronto area, a Niagara Falls
vacation is easy to get to and fun to plan. Use the Vacation Planning tools on our site to help you choose your
Niagara Falls hotels and attractions and pull together the perfect itinerary.
Start your trip at Niagara Falls Tourism. We'll introduce you to this new Ontario vacation destination!

NIAGARA SHRINE CLUB
Niagara Falls Ontario

Rameses Spring Ceremonial
June 9  12, 2011

5621 North St.
Niagara Falls, ON L2G 1J4

Shrine Club email: niagarashrine@cogeco.ca
Club House Email: 5621north@gmail.com

Club Website: http://www.niagarashrineclub.com/events/events.html

2011 Spring Ceremonial Agenda
Thursday, June 9
4:30pm: Flag Raising Ceremony – Niagara Falls City Hall
7:30pm: Rameses Stated Meeting – Niagara Shrine Club
Friday, June 10
8:00am: Golf Tournament – Legends Golf Course Niagara Parks
NOON: Registration/Marketplace – Niagara Shrine Club
Evening: Use discount coupons to dine and explore Niagara
Oasis open – Niagara Shrine Club
Saturday, June 11
7:30 – 9:00am: Breakfast – Niagara Shrine Club
8:00am: Candiates Registration & Ritual – Kingston College
9:30am: Ladies Programme
10:00am: Marketplace – Niagara Shrine Club
11:00am: Parade Line Up
1:00pm: Parade Begins
1:30pm: Oasis Open – Niagara Shrine Club
5:30pm: General Reception
6:30pm: Fezzing
7:00pm Ceremonial Feast – All at Club Italia
Sunday, June 12
7:30 – 9:00am: Breakfast – Niagara Shrine Club
9:00am: Drum Head Ceremony / Wreath Laying Ceremony

all come now for WAVES OF FUN IN DOUBLE ONE

Contacts:
Chief Rabban Noble Jim McKinney
Director General:
Noble Dave Gillies dgillies1@cogeco.ca
Housing:
Noble Brian Wallace niagarahousing@gmail.com
Package Chairman:
Noble Peter Van Hemmem pvanhemmen@gmail.com
Secretary:
Noble Ken Halbert kenhalbert@gmail.com

mailto:niagarashrine@cogeco.ca
mailto:5621north@gmail.com
http://www.niagarashrineclub.com/events/events.html
mailto:dgillies1@cogeco.ca
mailto:niagarahousing@gmail.com
mailto:pvanhemmen@gmail.com
mailto:kenhalbert@gmail.com
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NIAGARA SHRINE CLUB
Niagara Falls Ontario

Rameses Spring Ceremonial
June 9  12, 2011

5621 North St.
Niagara Falls, ON L2G 1J4

Shrine Club email: niagarashrine@cogeco.ca
Club House Email: 5621north@gmail.com

Club Website: http://www.niagarashrineclub.com/events/events.html

GOLFERS DREAM
The world renowned
NIAGARA PARKS
LEGENDS ON THE

NIAGARA USSHER’S CREEK
A Thomas McBroom design at 6185 yards. Use of practice facilities, 18
holes of golf, shared cart, dog & suds on the turn, prizes.  Late lunch at
another of Niagara’s attractions, Betty’s Restaurant.

LADIES PROGRAMME
Magic review Las Vegas style with a buffet brunch and starring the

International Grand Champion of Magic,
Greg Frewin at his own theatre.

A featured artist in Las Vegas on the stages of the Tropicana, Caesar’s
Palace and the Flamingo.

He has starred also in over 35 TV shows worldwide.
THE FEAST

Club Italia’s Grand Ballroom is Niagara’s largest and
most elegant banquet facility.  A sumptuous seven

course dinner served at your table.  Featured speaker,
and you can fez your candidate right at your table.

Make the feast the highlight of your weekend!

FUN AT THE CLUB
GREETING / REGISTRATION Friday & Saturday

BREAKFAST Saturday & Sunday
BBQ Thursday thru Sunday

MARKETPLACE Friday, Saturday, Sunday
CLASS PARTY Saturday after the parade
OASIS Open daily Thursday thru Sunday

mailto:niagarashrine@cogeco.ca
mailto:5621north@gmail.com
http://www.niagarashrineclub.com/events/events.html
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